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SUBJECT
This item is a review of Proposed Motion 2009-0493 that would establish policy guidance for funding of human services in the 2010 annual budget.
BACKGROUND 

Law, Justice, Health and Human Services (LJHHS) Committee 2009  work plan includes development of policy options for the Committee to discuss at the June and July health and human service meetings of the Committee, with the Committee finalizing recommendations on health and human services 2010 budget policy options on August 25th . The Health and Human Services work plans appear below.   
LJHHS Committee Human Services Work Plan


                        February 24:
Overview of King County Human Services (Completed)

March 24: 
King County Human Services Policies and Partners (Completed)

    April 28:  
2009 County Budget: Impacts and Implications for 2010 (Moved to 



May 20, 2008 meeting/Completed)

       
May 20:
Opportunities for Collaboration/Community Partner Input (Completed)



State Budget Review



       June 23: 
Options Development: Initial options for policy direction regarding 





human services and the 2010 budget. (Completed)
                                July 22:
 Replaces 7/28 meeting-Options Analysis: Review Preliminary Recommendations for Health and Human Services 2010 Budget 
Policy Options (Completed)

                          July 29: 
SPECIAL MEETING Review Preliminary Recommendations for Health and Human Services 2010 Budget Policy Options and Public Comment (Completed)

You are here→August 25: Finalize Committee Recommendations for Health and Human Services 2010 Budget Policy Options 
HUMAN SERVICES POLICY OPTIONS

The general fund allocation to human services was cut by nearly 35% in 2009. Due to the general fund deficit, general funded human service programs are at risk of elimination or deep reductions in 2010. A complete briefing on human service budgets was provided on June 23rd. Attachment 1 is the June 23rd staff report in its entirety. 
At the July 22nd Law, Justice, Health and Human Services Committee, members discussed a variety of policy options with regard to funding of human services with general fund revenue. The committee selected the following three options for further consideration and directed staff to draft legislation for consideration and potential action at the August 25th meeting Committee meeting. After Law, Justice, Health and Human Services action, the legislation will be forwarded to the Budget and Financial Management Committee for its consideration and potential action. 
Option One: 
Set aside at least one percent of the general fund for human services in 2010
This option would provide a base level of general fund for human service programs. 

Set aside at least percent of the general fund for human services for 2010
· The 2009 general fund is roughly $630 million. One percent would be $6.3 million of the current amount.
· It would necessitate that the funds would need to be discreetly tracked to human service programs for monitoring and reporting purposes.
Option Two: 
Prioritize “non-mandated” human service programs such as human service programs in  



Community Center for Alternative Programs, the Criminal Justice Treatment Initiative 


programs, juvenile justice services, and housing programs that help the County fulfill its 


mandated criminal justice duties more effectively and efficiently. 

Though the County has adopted policies that specify the use of human service programs that reduce recidivism, the 2009 budget saw reductions to human service programs that reduce the use of jail. Considered “non-mandatory”, these programs received disproportionate levels of reduction as compared to mandatory justice programs. Further general fund reductions to those programs are expected in 2010, along with short term supplanted revenue. 

Enactment of this option could include:
· Prioritizing general fund to programs that support the justice system in meeting its mandates

· Holding human service programs that help the county meet its criminal justice mandates in more cost effective ways to the same level of reduction as that of criminal justice agencies
· Expanding the definition of “mandated” to include King County’s adopted policies
Option Three (Revised 7/22): 
The County will work with cities and other partners to provide human service systems such as housing and homelessness, domestic violence and sexual assault survivor services, youth and family services, and crisis referral services.

The general fund reductions in 2010 are expected to reduce funding of the County’s role in regional human services. Areas such as sexual assault and domestic violence, along with other programs may be reduced and/or have general fund supplanted with a short term revenue. 

Enactment of this option could include prioritizing general fund or supplanted revenue to programs that support the County’s regional human services roles.

ANALYSIS

If enacted, this motion would provide guidance to the review and adoption of the 2010 annual budget. The policy authorizes a base amount of general fund allocated support human service programs. It would also prioritize general fund support to human service programs that support the justice system in meeting its mandates, and hold those programs to the same level of general fund reduction as mandated criminal justice programs. The motion also calls upon the County to continue working with its regional partners to provide human services. It is important to note that setting aside any amount of the general fund for a specific purpose would reduce the flexibility of the fund for other uses. 

This motion is also referred to the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee (BFMC) for consideration and potential action, after which it would go to the Council for final action. Since this motion is referred to both the LJHHS and BFM Committees, each committee would be required to act on it before the Council can take action. Due to very full agendas, the estimated time for final action by Council could be as late as the end of September.
An expeditious alternative to providing the policy direction via motion would be to send the text of the motion as a letter to the BFMC and the 2010 Council Budget Leadership Team. A letter, rather than a motion, expressing the LJHHS Committee’s policy direction would provide the policy direction to the Budget and Fiscal Management Committee and the 2010 Budget Leadership Team by the first week of September, well before the Executive transmits his 2010 proposed budget. Attachment 3 is a draft of the letter containing the policy direction outlined in proposed motion 2009-0493. 
The proposed motion is ready for Committee action at this time.

ATTACHMENTS

1. Proposed Motion 2009-0493

2. June 23, 2009 Staff Report 2009-B0161
3. Draft Policy Direction Letter 
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